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On 27 October 1970 my husband and I were on Pea Island going out to the 
observation platform when I noticed a dark junco-like bird with its back toward me. I 
gave a squeaking noise, and the bird jumped around to face me. It then flew about 3 feet 
to another low bush, showing the big white patches in the wings. I called to my husband 
to hurry back and see the Lark Bunting (Calamospiza melanocorys), and we called the 
bird out several times along with many juncos and sparrows. Seeing a Lark Bunting still 
in spring plumage was quite a start, but we both had excellent looks at the bird before it 
flew into a small live oak tree and refused to show himself again. The wind was blowing 
very strong and gusting up to 40 mph. 

We have had several Lark Bunting records (five, I think) at Back Bay, Virginia, the last 
one in late August 1968. 

[Two other sightings of this western bird have been made in North Carolina. One was 
just north of the current observation at Bodie Island on 2 September 1963 (Chat, 
28:31-32).—DEPT. ED.] 
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